East Hampton Arts & Culture Commission meeting on March 20 - Betty Sennett, Kevin Gunning, Sheila Tomlinson Earle, Carol Lane, Melissa Pionzio and Shirley Brooks were present.

Minutes from the Feb. 20 meeting approved with minor changes

No public comment

Old Business
a. Approval of temporary co-chair. Members agreed that Sheila and Carol would temporarily co-chair the meetings, taking turns from month to month creating the agenda and overseeing the meeting. The idea was also discussed with the town manager's assistant Cathy Sirois who saw no problem with the arrangement. 

b. Updates on New Commissioners and a Permanent Chair
Sheila said the town manager has interviewed two people to fill the empty spot on the commission but have not decided who the new chair will be. Kevin asked why the commission members don't have input on who will be named a commissioner - who would know better that the commission members, about what we need? Carol will ask Cathy Sirois if we can have input. Both Carol and Sheila said they would like to see a permanent chair appointed; their service as co-chairs is temporary. 

c. Cultural Assessment Survey
Commission members will continue to share the surveys with the clubs and organizations they belong to. Melissa will check with Monica to find out if she dropped any off at the senior center or library. Melissa left some at the Higher Grounds Coffee Shop and the Goff
House Board 

d. Student Artwork Contest
Carol checked with the school's art departments and was told that the district can't handle another art contest. Carol suggested that we as a commission go to the reception on March 25 at the high school and look at the artwork and perhaps pick one from each school. We could put copies of the selected work and the artists names or photos of the artists with their work in the paper. The commission will present he students with a certificate. Kevin suggested that we consider a crystal or plaque award which would have the artist's name etched into it. He will check on the price of a plaque or crystal piece. The students would have to agree to have their pieces displayed at the town hall. Carol will ask the town manager if he has any ideas. Betty, Carol and Kevin will serve as judges. The awards will be presented during the arts and culture commission's April 17 meeting, and perhaps the artwork could be hung up by then. We can also invite the town manager and the art teachers to attend. The artwork could be taped up or adhered with the sticky stuff so it won't hurt the walls. Melissa will send out an official invitation to the teachers and town manager to come to the meeting for the presentation once the art is selected. 

e. 2014-2015 Budget Requests
[bookmark: _GoBack]Carol said she learned the finance department had submitted our budget for us, and it was a little over $1000. She showed the finance director Jeff Jylkka our minutes that detailed our budget ideas and request of $1900. The finance director asked who our town liaison is. We don't have one, and commissioners agreed it would be helpful to have one. We were given $2000 from the last budget, which gives us plenty of money to use for our projects this year. Carol said she will double check to see if we need to submit something specific to the finance department and will ask how to appoint a town liaison, perhaps Sue Berescik from the library. 

f. Display Board Purchase - the board will cost $289. Carol will request the purchase through the town.

g. Monica's recognition
Sheila purchased a gift certificate from the Gelston House for all the members to sign and Carol had a bell engraved by Bill Devine for free. Melissa will donate a bottle of wine. Members will meet at Sheila's home in Middle Haddam on Saturday April 19 at 2 p.m. to present the certificate if Monica. Melissa will ask her if she is available. 

h. Wade Russo program update
Sheila said Wade has not responded regarding dates for the event but she thinks perhaps he was out of town and expects he will respond soon. She will let the commissioners know for sure. 

New Business
a. Meeting with Parks and Recreation - Alan Hurst was not present at the meeting, so the topic was tabled. 

b. Other - Sheila distributed information about upcoming educational programs at the Goodspeed. One of the items is a program where performers and staff from Goodspeed Musicals visit a location to give and educational presentation. The program is appropriate for any age and incorporates live dance, music and acting to improve any group's appreciation of musical theater. Commission Members asked if we as a commission would present the program or if we would put it out there for the community's schools or theater groups to pursue. Some of the members felt we should not be putting on performances, others liked the idea of offering such a program and suggested that we include the cost of the performance in our budget for the coming year. Sheila will inquire with Goodspeed as to whether the program would come to East Hampton. 

Commissioner's Reports & Events Announcements 
Shirley said the historical society is hosting a town wide tag sale on June 15, Melissa said Goff House Board is trying to put together an exhibit on the history of tourism in town and is looking for photos and information on the inns and camps. Betty said on March 26 the art association will have a presentation by Sandra Wakeen an artist from Somers, who just got a painting in the Oil Painters of America exhibition. She will present a workshop on March 27 and 28th. On April 23 a watercolor artist from New Hampshire will give a demo. Kevin shared a clip for a ball cap that his company designed which includes a butterfly magnet connected to the clip that can be used as a ball marker in golf. The piece is for LPGA, women's golf. 

No Public Comment

Meeting adjourned at 8 p.m. 

